BUXTON  HEATH  WILDLIFE  GROUP

The latest news from the heath!       Issue 173       Dated 02.03.02

No 705    Sun. 24.02.02        Sunny, rather cold, frozen ground.

As the Group visit destined for yesterday was cancelled due to unforeseen circumstances, the Voluntary warden paid a brief visit on Sunday morning to collect the water level data for Dr Dirk Boeye.

In addition, I was able to take a look at the work site of the contractors. 

The team had made tremendous inroads since last week. A large patch has been cleared adjacent to the main reed bed. The monorail currently extends to the reed bed.

As I wandered across to piezo station 7, an adult Roe Deer ran across the mire in a northerly direction, leaping over the monorail track as if the latter had always been there!

Birds:  Yellowhammer  Emberiza citrinella,  Jay  Garrulus glandarius,  Long-tailed Tit  Aegithelos caudatus,  Chaffinch  Fringilla coelebs.

Mammals:  Roe Deer  Capreolus capreolus,  Rabbit  Oryctolagus cuniculus  - seen near entrance.

In flower:  Common Gorse  Ulex europaeus.

No. 706   Sat. 02.03.02   Mainly sunny, cold wind, rain later.

Colin Thompson, Len Wise, David Ruthven, Paul Woolnough, Sally Firth, Sam Cartwright, Beth Parker (Cambridge), & Colin Penny = 8.

MOWING - EASTERN MIRE - EACH SIDE OF THE ENVIRONMENT AGENCY DIP WELL

Today we returned to the mire work site which we last visited on 9th February. We still had some cut vegetation to clear from that previous visit, and I pleased everyone by cutting a lot more!

It was actually a very good day for mowing. Although the northerly wind felt very cold, the vegetation was dry, making it a pleasure to cut.

As always, I try to cut as low to the ground as possible so that the maximum amount of coarse vegetation can be removed. This will give more delicate plant species, such as Grass of Parnassus and Eyebright, a chance to spread.

New to the Group today, and yet another new recruit from UEA, was Beth Parker. She enjoyed her visit, and, you'll all be pleased to know, worked solidly for the cause!

Towards the end of the day, our Barn Owl suddenly appeared at the eastern  end of the mire, before transferring its attention to the western end.

Paul also saw a male Merlin over the site. During the morning, a Sparrowhawk had also been seen flying at low level across the mire.

The contractors have made further inroads into the mire, with the main reedbed looking rather exposed and vulnerable. The monorail currently sweeps around the reedbed.

Birds:  Merlin  Falco columbarius - male seen by Paul,  Sparrowhawk  Accipiter nisus - flying low across the mire (north to south),  Barn Owl  Tyto alba - hunting at both ends of mire,  Jay  Garrulus glandarius,  Green Woodpecker  Picus viridis,  Snipe  Gallinago gallinago - 6 seen in mire,  Jack Snipe  Lymnocryptes minimus - a single seen,  Meadow Pipit  Anthus pratensis - four seen, north of mire,  Great Tit  Parus major,  Long-tailed Tit  Aegithelos caudatus.

Coleoptera:  7-spot Ladybird  Coccinella 7-punctata - five seen clustered together on Ling heather.

In flower:  Common Gorse  Ulex europaeus.

